From:

Sent: Thursday, 13 July 2023 10:52 PM

To:

Records Department

Subject:

[EXTERNAL] OBJECTION to DA2023/0130, Site: 109A Church St LIDCOMBE NSW

2141: Lot 1 DP 778492

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

NAME: ... ADDRESS:

NUMBER:

Dear Council,

I am writing to express my deep concern to the proposed construction of a rubbish dump in Lidcombe. As a resident of Lidcombe, I feel compelled to voice the sentiments shared by many members of our community regarding the potential hazards and negative consequences associated with this project.

One of the primary concerns we have is the anticipated increase in traffic that this rubbish dump would bring to an already busy area. Lidcombe has experienced significant growth in recent years, with numerous new apartments and an influx of families who have invested their life savings to live in this vibrant community. The additional traffic generated by the dump would pose a grave danger to the safety of our children, pedestrians, cyclists, families, dogs, elderly individuals, and even our local wildlife.

Furthermore, the proposed location of the rubbish dump is alarmingly close to numerous residential homes, churches, and restaurants. This proximity greatly increases the risk of contamination, which could have severe health implications for our community. The potential negative impact on small businesses within a few minutes' walk cannot be ignored either. Many of these establishments have worked tirelessly to establish themselves, and the presence of a rubbish dump nearby would undoubtedly deter potential customers, thus undermining their livelihoods.

In addition to these immediate concerns, the construction of a rubbish dump in Lidcombe would tarnish the reputation of our community. Lidcombe prides itself on being a welcoming, thriving, and family-friendly neighbourhood. The establishment of such a facility would not only be an eyesore but also create a negative perception of our area, deterring potential residents and visitors from considering Lidcombe as a viable place to live, work, or invest.

It is disconcerting to think that this proposal is being entertained without due consideration for the interests and well-being of our own community. As residents, we rely on the council to safeguard our collective future and make decisions that will positively impact our lives. The construction of a rubbish dump in Lidcombe is contrary to this commitment.

Therefore, I implore you, as a representative of our council, to seriously reconsider this

Yours sincerely.

1